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Little Villagers Management Committee Meeting
Monthly Meeting Minutes

30thJanuary 2014
Present:
Drew McLellan; Nikki Thom; Jane Yates; Anita Bainbridge; Lynda Peel; Sharon Wilkinson; Wendy Walsh; Shona Patterson; Rona Broom; George Smith
Apologies:

Elaine Mackie; Diane Robertson
Welcome

Drew welcomed all to meeting and thanked everyone for coming
Chair’s Update
The parent’s questionnaires have yet to be emailed. Drew asked Sharon to email the relevant forms (the questionnaire asking how they think the club is run and any suggestions and the new form which asks for information regarding the child) to him in order that he could send these out to parents.










AP: DW, SW
Drew asked Nikki if the children’s questionnaires had been completed and Nikki advised that apart from a few children, they had. The majority of these questionnaires have come back with positive comments and had constructive feedback on how to make the club work better for the children, which can be worked on by the team. 

Drew stated the Little Villagers action plan had been looked at by Sharon and Nikki and that the majority of actions had been updated by them both. Drew thanked them for their hard work in this regard. Anita has offered to monitor the improvement plan and ensure that actions are added and / or updated on a regular basis.  Shona mentioned that the action plan should be visible to all parents at the club and on the website as it contains actions which have been added from the feedback acquired from the Parent and Children’s Questionnaires. Sharon will add this plan to Little Villagers website.










AP: AB, SW
Drew asked Wendy if she had managed to contact Kirsty Mitchell in relation to speaking with the staff about pension plans. The club has the responsibility of asking staff members if they wish to contribute to a pension and if so, the club will match any payment they make to it. Wendy advised that she will do this and speak with Nikki regarding an appropriate time to speak with the staff











AP: WW, NT

Treasurer’s update
According to the Bank account, the club is at present making a loss of approximately £800 - £1000 per month. She asked about recovering SMP from HMRC which we are entitled to. Shona and Sharon believe that this would be completed automatically at year end with IRIS however Sharon will check if this is the case. If at year end there is still a deficit we may need to increase fees.











AP: SW

The cost of the Panto was discussed and why the club paid for this in full as it is at considerable cost to the club. It has been a long standing policy for the club to pay and in addition was because the Friday afternoon children had to be at the club anyway and it seemed unfair to charge them. The consensus of the committee was that at least some, and probably all, of the costs should be passed on to the parents. Drew stated that we could consider asking the community council for a contribution to the costs of the Panto.











AP: Committee
The only outstanding non-payer has been contacted and a repayment plan has been established so that £30 a week is received until the debt is cleared. Drew and Jane to monitor this and if payments are not received then court action will be undertaken.










AP: DM, JY
Coordinator’s Update
Nikki advised that Jo Dinning had come into the club to discuss the observation sheets and forms for us to use in gathering information about the children at the club. She advised that on the whole, Jo was happy with the forms and gave ideas on how we could gather the information in a more time effective way and which also allows the children to become involved and part of the process.

Nikki also advised that the TV within the club is starting to become temperamental and may need replaced. Again it was suggested that a grant could be obtained from the community council in this regard.











AP: Committee











AOCB
Sharon mentioned that the year end is fast approaching and that as this is the first year that Real Time Information (RTI) is being used, a training pack is necessary to ensure the smooth running of the clubs financial year-end. Drew asked if anyone else would be interested in completing the training alongside Sharon to ensure that there are at least two people within the club with year-end experience. Shona kindly agreed to take on this task.











AP: SW, SP
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